
 

Balaklava Primary School 

Dear Parents / Caregivers,  
 
Welcome back to all families and staff. We hope you  
enjoyed the holiday break and relaxing times together. 
Term 3 has commenced with the arrival of  the 
Kindergarten children and staff, joining us whilst the 
BCCC site is undergoing an exciting redevelopment. 
Older students are waving to the Kindy children and 
families as they arrive and see each other during 

playtimes. We welcome BCCC staff, children and families to our school grounds.  The 
occasional care and OSHC services are in room on the edge of the BHS oval, not far 
from room 6 and 7. Please drop into the school office or phone us if you have any 
questions.  
 
Jess Hoepner is again teaching in Room 7 whilst Jenny Russell is on leave. Wendy 
Richards has return to the BER 1 class. Last term Sheralyn Bond and Shelley Litzow  
commenced work at BPS as School Service Officers, working with students. This 
term we welcome Jhing Mojares, SSO who will be working in the office on Thursday 
and Friday’s and Paul Sparrow, SSO working with students and the Beaufort bus 
driver. We would like to take this opportunity to farewell Bruce Pycroft. We wish you 
all the very best for your new venture Bruce.   

 
CONDOLENCES 
We sadly acknowledge the unexpected passing of Max Heaslip whilst holidaying 
overseas with family and friends.  Our sincere condolences to Tania, Wayne and 
family. Max was a student at BPS until 2012 and is fondly remembered by staff and 
students.  Thank you to our community who supported with refreshments for the 
gathering after Max’s funeral.  
 
STUDENT CAMP 
Students in year 4 and 5 student had an 
exciting camp at Illawonga on the River 
Murray from Monday to Wednesday. A great 
way to start a term! Some photos have been 

posted on our Facebook page. Lots of smiles 
and great times were enjoyed at this terrific 
camp that we will feature in a later 
newsletter.  
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TERM 3 
 

 
Friday 27th 

Student Free Day 
 
Monday 30th 

PCC Meeting 
1:30pm 
 

AUGUST 
 
Friday 3rd—
Sunday 5th 

Eisteddfod 
 

Tuesday 7th  

Governing Council 
 

SEPTEMBER 
 
Monday 3rd 

School Closure 
Day 
 
Tuesday 11th 
Governing Council 
 
Wednesday 

19th Student 
Free Day 
 

ASSEMBLIES 
 

Term 3 
Weeks 2,4,6,8 at 
2:15pm 
Week 10 at 
1:30pm 
 

 

Tomorrow is 

a Student 

Free Day 

Fri 27th 

July 



South Australian 2018  
School Term Dates 

 

Term 3: 23rd July – 28th September 
Term 4: 15th October-14th December 

French CornerFrench CornerFrench CornerFrench Corner 
Bonjour from Mademoiselle Langdon!  
 

Quatorze Juillet – Bastille Day 
 

HappyHappyHappyHappy    Bastille Bastille Bastille Bastille Day!Day!Day!Day!    
    

Bastille Day was in the holidays on the 14th of 
July! 
Bastille Day / Quatorze Juillet / Fête Nationale 
is the national day of France. On the 14th of 
July in 1789, the French Revolution began with 
the Storming of the Bastille. This is why the 
people of France celebrate their national day 
on the 14th of July. 
 
I hope you enjoyed your holidays & had a 
lovely Bastille Day! 
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EISTEDDFOD CATERING 
T h e  B a l a k l a v a  P r i m a r y 
community has been asked to 
cater for lunch on Friday 3rd 
August for the Balaklava 
Eisteddfod adjudicators and 

helpers. 
We need 8 loaves of mixed sandwiches, cakes, 
slices or monetary donations to purchase 
ingredients. 
If you are able to help in any way, can you please 
ema i l  Tan ia  A l len  a t 
allenct5@bigpond.com, txt or 
ring 0419 034 096, or contact 
the school. 
Your support is appreciated. 

 
Tania Allen for Fundraising Committee 

RM 6 TRICKEY WORD 
GOLD MEDALLIST 

 
 

Ilka is the first ‘Trickey Word’ 
medallist. She can recognise all 
72 words. 

EISTEDDFOD — Can you help? 
We are seeking any parents and students who 
might be able to help set out some chairs at the 
Town Hall  for the Eisteddfod on next Thursday 
afternoon at 3 pm. Please contact Bronny Cottle on 
0428631243  

STUDENT FREE DAY 
On Friday 27th July (tomorrow) students do not 
attend school. On this student free day, staff will 
be working on their own learning to develop tech-
niques for student behaviour management and re-
view our current behaviour management policy.  
 
BALAKLAVA EISTEDDFOD 
The Balaklava Eisteddfod is approaching and some 
of our students and staff are involved in the com-
petitions and performances. These entertaining 
days commence Friday 3rd August as Balaklava 
showcases its own talent and hosts many people 
from across the nation. We wish everyone the very 
best for their performances. Some students are 
taking part as a school based group such as con-
cert band, junior vocal Ensemble, rock band and 
Festival Choir. Others are participating as solo art-
ists or groups in solo and ensemble musical thea-
tre. We hope all participants, volunteers and spec-
tators have a wonderful weekend.  
 
Regards,  
Dianna  
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Instrumental Music Hire 
If your child is NOT continuing learning their 
instrument, please return ASAP. All students who 
retain an instrument will be charged for the hire 
of the instrument of another semester  
 
Festival of Music 
A reminder to please hand in shirt forms if you 
haven’t already. 
 
Eisteddfod 
The Vocal Ensemble, Instrumental Ensemble, 
Rock Band  and Choir perform next week at the 
Eisteddfod. 
 
Music Books for Sale 
After the Eisteddfod, the following books will be 
available to purchase from the Library.  
 
Jam books $4.00 
Sing books $4.00 
Festival of Music Books $2.00 
 
Come by and reminisce about songs you sung as 
a child or even find songs you both know! 

 
Sincerely 
Miss Jessica Monck 

Diary Dates 

 

Date Ac�vity 

Fri 13
th

 Aug 

(Week 2) 
Balaklava Eisteddfod 

(Ensembles and Bands) 
Sun 15

th
 Aug 

(Week 2) 
Balaklava Eisteddfod Finale 

(Fes�val of Music Choir) 
Tue 28

th
 Aug 

(Week 6) 
Magic Millions 

(Fes�val of Music Choir) 
Wed 5

th
 Sept 

(Week 7) 
Reconcilia�on Day 

(Fes�val of Music Choir) 
Thu 27

th
 Sept 

(Week 10) 
Fes�val Choir 2

nd 
Rehearsal & Perfor-

mance 

(Fes�val of Music Choir) 

OCCASIONAL BUS TRAVELLERS 
If your child wishes to travel 
on a bus to another person’s 
residence (a one-off) then 
we require a note from you 
with emergency contact 
details and a signature. It 

then needs to be taken to the front office to be 
stamped and signed and a temporary bus tag 
number given, if necessary. This needs to occur 
at least one day prior to travel to ensure that 
there is a seat available. 
If it is more than a one night or morning event 
then the student will need to get a bus 
enrolment form which must be completed prior 
to the beginning of the travel period. 

PASTORAL SUPPORT WORKER 
 

A little chick hatching from 
an egg. A baby sea turtle 
making its way across the 
sand. A worried little 5 year 
old walking through the 

school gates for the very first time. A couple 
setting out on their honeymoon. What do these 
things all have in common? They are all a sign of 
a new beginning.  
As term 3 gets underway, there will be many 
new beginnings. It is important that we take 
time to recognise and appreciate the changes 
around us and around our children. Kids are 
often impacted by even the slightest change, so 
the start of a new term, a new school, or even a 
new teacher can be enough to really throw them 
off.  Take some time to touch base with your 
kids today and see how they are managing the 
changes going on around them. 

 
Ryan Bernhardt is the Pastoral Care Worker at 
Balaklava Primary School. He is at school on 
Monday and Friday, and can be contacted at 
ryan.bernhardt246@schools.sa.edu.au or by 
contacting the front office. 

PCC 
Next meeting of PCC will be Monday 
30th July at 1:30pm in the Staf-
froom. 

ALL WELCOME 
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ORAL HYGIENIST VISIT TO ROOMS 6&7 

On Wednesday Week 11, Term 2, dental  
hygienist , Jenny Young, visited Rooms 6 & 7. 
She talked to the children about ways to care for 
their teeth. The children enjoyed the 
presentation and are remembering lots of rules 
around oral hygiene.  
Thank you Jenny Young 

 

TOMM
ORRO

W 

HOUSE CAPTAINS AND MUSIC PHOTOS 
 

House Captains and Music photos have been 
placed on line by Academy. Parents can view and 
purchase these photos on the website  
www.academyphoto.com.au using the following 
shoot key. 
Shoot key: XSQHZNDF 
Alternatively parents can view the photos in the 
school album and then contact Academy office 
on 1800 816 224 and place an order over the 
phone. 
All orders will be posted directly to the 
customer’s home address. If you require further 
assistance, please contact the number below 
Academy School Photography & Production 
T : 1800 816 224 

BER 4 ULEYBURY SCHOOL MUSEUM 
 

We wrote on the slate boards with slate pencils. 
We then got to write with an old pen. We prac-
tised handwriting with them. It was hard to do. 
We got to play with some olden day toys then we 
got some handmade wooden carts and we got to 
ride on them down a hill. The whole day was 
good.                                       By Jacob  

 

We had to sit up 
straight and be 
very quiet. We sat 
at an old school 
table made out of 
wood and the top 
lifted up and this 
is where we had 
to put the slate 
boards. We prac-
t i sed  wr i t i ng 
words. I tried to 
walk and play on 

wooden stilts but 
it was hard be-
cause when I tried 
to walk I kept fall-
ing over. I dressed 
up with an apron. 
I got to ride on 
the go-carts but I 
crashed into the 
gate and the 
bush.  I really 
liked the excursion 
and it was lots of 
fun. 
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ASSEMBLY WEEK 9 

Below: Imogen, Ilka, Oliver, Kaiden, Jacob and Ryan 
participated in  Aussie Hoops  

Left: Angus, Shayla, Kobe, Rose, Jacob, Cassie and 
Adriana received Lexile Awards 

Rear: Taileigh, Molly, Madison, Rachel, Kaylee, Josh and Chase 
Middle row: Abby, Will, Ryan, Riley, Caleb, Oliver, Aaliyah and Zariah 
Front: Mia, James, Alice, Katelin, Logan and Anthony have completed the Premier’s Reading Challenge. 
Welcome aboard the Road Trip to the Gold Coast. 

Cassie, Alex and Cassie have entries in the Balco Art 
competition 
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MATHEMATICS 
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FACEBOOK 
Like is on  FaceBook to keep  
up to date with lots of BPS  
news. 

Balaklava Basketball Club AGM 

 Monday 13 August 2018 

 7.00 pm Balaklava Sports Club 

 All players and parents encouraged to 

attend 

BER 3 EXCURSION TO WATERLOO WIND FARM  
Last term we went to Waterloo Windfarm. We touched the blades 
 then we went inside a wind turbine. The wind turbines are  
powered by wind and when the wind stops the electricity goes  
inside a box but when it gets too windy the wind turbine stops  
automatically. We saw Wedge tailed eagles and their names are  
Jewels and Terry. Then we went to a playground and we saw a  
statue of Tom Kruse. The name of the playground was the Tom  
Kruse playground and we saw his home, then we went back to  
school. Leah Zeigler  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Last term we went to Waterloo Windfarm and we went in a wind turbine and it was good and there 
was an elevator. The ladder was held on by magnets and we looked up and it was cool. There were 
loads of mountains and we were wearing safety hard hats and vests and it was the best day. Then we 
went to the Waterloo Tom Kruse playground and I had so much fun there. Ryan Oliver  

COMMUNITY NEWS  
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COMMUNITY NEWS cont. 


